
Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 17 October 2011 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.
PRESENT: Parish Councillor Hilary Davies (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors David Brodie, Jonathan Bellis and Sarah Rao
IN ATTENDANCE:   Councillor Stuart Parker 
11/75  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillors Anne Stockdale, Bettie Gilliatt and CW&C Councillor Margaret Parker
11/76  PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME
Councillor Parker briefed the meeting on current CW&C issues that included the decision on the location of the new theatre in Chester; alterations to the terms and conditions of employees; major investment in culture and recreation facilities; affordable housing in Chester and traffic lights on the A55 roundabout.

11/77  MEMBERSHIP OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
RESOLVED:  that in the absence of a suitable candidate consideration of filling 
                       the Casual Vacancy be deferred to the next meeting of the Parish 
                       Council

11/78  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 5 September 2011 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record subject to:-
11/72 Correspondence Received – Kate Pritchard – Fir Tree Lane  - delete “and as such did not fall under the jurisdiction of the Parish Council”
11/79  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
1)  Chester Villages Community Forum – it was noted that the Forums were back and the next one was being held on 3 November.
2)   Planning Applications - 34A Tarvin Road – Crown Clean 2 Beech and 4 Sycamore and Felling of 2 Sycamore -  Councillor Brodie reported on what trees had been felled and issues that had arisen over residents not being aware of what was happening.  It had been proposed that Tree Preservation Orders would be sought for some of the other trees.

3)  Grit Bins – the Clerk was asked to proceed with the survey of residents of Stamford Court and Broadmead to find out whether, if the Parish Council provided grit for the bins, the residents would make use of the facility.  
4)  Representation on Outside Bodies – Police Forum – the Clerk had ascertained that the Police Forum no longer existed.  Apparently it was intended to run some road shows to get people involved.

5)  Fir Tree Lane – Dog Bins – the Clerk reported that following a complaint about the dog bin not being emptied this had been raised with CW&C.  He had checked on the bin that morning and was pleased to report it had been attended to.

6)  Stamford Court/Broadmead – Litter – the Clerk reported that he had asked the Litter Warden to check on the area following Mrs Cooper’s complaint.  He would inspect this when he went to the notice board.
7) Traveller Sites - Councillor Parker updated Member on CW&C’s current consideration of providing sites around Chester for travellers.

Action:  Clerk to finalise draft letter re grit bins and circulate survey to residents
11/80  TARVIN ROAD – FORMER LITTLE CHEF PREMISES
(Councillor Hilary Davies declared an interest and took no part in the discussion)

Councillor Parker informed the Parish Council about the deferring of consideration of this proposal by the Planning Board until November and issues that had arisen involving the site.  Members confirmed that their stance was unchanged. 
11/81   PLANNING APPLICATIONS

1)  34A Tarvin Road, Littleton – Two Storey Side  and Single Storey Rear Extension with Detached Garage 
(Councillor Bellis declared an interest as a neighbour to the property and left the room whilst the item was discussed)

RESOLVED:  that the proposed development be supported but concern be raised that  i) the balcony would overlook the adjacent property and ii) about the accuracy of the site plan in its portrayal of the large area at the front.
2)  18 Tarvin Road, Littleton – Single Storey Rear Extension
RESOLVED:  that the proposed development be supported
11/82   PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES

The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council.
RESOLVED:  that the report of the Clerk be received
11/83   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary - Oct less tax 

        



118.40
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        28.50
3)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – Oct  
                              

  30.00  
4)  Litter Warden – 12 hours @ £6.31                                                  75.72
5)  Bank Storage Charge






    1.00
11/84  CLERK – PETTY CASH
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £3.84
11/85   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which included:-
Cheshire West and Chester Council
Christmas Lights
Public Speaking at Planning Committee

Neighbourhood Planning No 1

Cheshire West Warm Zone

PC N Busby/Inspector P Hodgson – Policing Reports
Cheshire Association of Local Councils – NL 140
Councillor Stuart Parker – former Little Chef Premises Planning Application
Mr M Cassidy – Planning Application for former Little Chef Premises
Christleton PC – Affordable Housing Meeting
Boundary Commission for England – 2013 Revision of Parliamentary Constituencies in England

Mr J Mayman, Fern Cottage, Fir Tree Lane – Re-surfacing of Fir Tree Lane – request from the Residents Association for some financial assistance in re-surfacing the lane.  Whilst Members were sympathetic to what was proposed and would have liked to support the Residents Association, it was sadly not in a position to do so.  The financial situation of the Parish Council two decades ago, when it was able to make a grant towards the original work, was a far cry from that of 2011 where working to a precept of only £3,500, it had very little spare capacity to contribute to such scheme of this kind.
Action:  Clerk to respond to Mr Mayman
11/86  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS
RESOLVED:  that it be confirmed that the next meeting of the Parish Council will 

                       be held on Monday 5 December 2011

11/87  ANY OTHER BUSINESS
1)  Parish Field – Councillor Brodie expressed concern about the status of the Parish Field with the passing away of the tenant.  It was agreed that through Councillor Brodie some advice be sought on the issue of succession etc.
Action:  Clerk to pass copy of lease to Councillor Brodie

              Councillor Brodie to make appropriate enquiries
Littleton Parish Council Minutes for 5 September 2011                                                                        4

